
 

At Brockenhurst CE Primary School our vision is to inspire, sustain and develop high quality teaching and learning;  
with excellent behaviours and safety for all, founded on Christian values. 

“Loving, Hopeful, Thankful” 

N E W S L E T T E R  :  I S S U E  1 9   5th July 2019 

 2019    Welcome:  School Notices: 

Dear Parents, 

 

What a wonderful Sports Day. The weather was kind to us 
and the children all tried their best and achieved, despite the 
challenging heat. It was lovely to see so many parents join 
us for the afternoon races and for the pre-race picnic on the 
field. Thank you to the PTA for providing ice lollies for all the 
children – they were very much appreciated! 

 

As you will see from the table opposite we can now confirm 
staffing for 2019/20. It is with both joy and sadness that we 
say goodbye to Miss Harper and Mrs Pepin. Both have 
made significant contributions to the school, particularly Mrs 
Pepin with the fantastic KS2 performance that was enjoyed 
by all who experienced it on both Monday and Wednesday 
this week; the children truly did excel themselves. Miss 
Harper and Mrs Pepin leave with our very best wishes in 
their new ventures at Forest Park School and Ashley Junior 
School respectively. We warmly welcome Miss Beth Martin 
to the team in September, she will be joining us from Hordle 
CE Primary School. 

Best wishes 

 

 

 

J Littlewood, Head Teacher 

 • We are now able to confirm the teaching provision for 2019-20: 

Class Teacher Teaching Assistant 

YR Mrs Morris Mrs Groves 

Y1 Mrs Lindsey Miss Scevity 

Y2 Miss Blick Mrs Revell 

Mrs Cooper 

Y3 Mr Wilcox Mrs Pritchard  

Mrs Lansdowne 

Y4 Miss Martin Mrs Cowell 

Mrs Young 

Y5 Mrs Edwards 

Miss Lever 

Mrs Nixon 

Miss Jones 

Y6  Mrs Hudson Mrs Martin 

All classrooms will remain the same with the exception of the current Y5 
classroom becoming Y3 and the current Y3 classroom becoming Y5 
from September; this is due to class sizes. 

• We will shortly be releasing the timetable of extracurricular clubs for 

the autumn term. An email will be sent to all parents when the booking 
system is available via the school website. Prices remain the same for 
in-house clubs i.e. £10 for a morning club, £15 for an after-school club. 
Payment can be made via Scopay – if you have not yet set up an 
account please contact the school office for your unique link code. 
Alternatively we can accept cash or cheque at the school office. 

Reasons to Celebrate:  Important Dates: 

 
• Last week Y4 and Y5 welcomed several groups of students 
that were visiting Brockenhurst College from Zhiyuan Middle 
School in China. They experienced what it is like in a British 
classroom and joined in with the Daily Mile. 
• Y4 travelled back to Ballard School last Wednesday to 
watch the final performance of “Beauty and the Beast”. We 
are grateful to Ballard School for providing Y4 with minibus 
transport to and from the performance. 
• Our Wednesday Junior Sailors had a fantastic time at the 
WJS 35th Anniversary event last week attended by Princess 
Anne. Lots of fun was had on the water. 
• Yesterday, Y3 & Y4 spent a day in the forest. Y3 flew the 
kites that they have made in Design and Technology and Y4 
carried out a river study, linking to their Geography work on 
rivers. 
• The KS2 Production “Splash” was a great success on both 
evenings. All the children rose to the occasion and some in 
particular shone, showing a distinct talent for both 
performing and accents! 
 

 Mon 8th Jul 

Tue 9th Jul 

Tue 9th Jul 

Thu 11th July 

Fri 12th Jul 

Mon 15th Jul 

Mon 15th Jul 

Tues 16th Jul 

Tues 16th Jul 

Wed 17th July 

Thu 18th Jul 

Fri 19th Jul 

22nd/23rd Jul 

Wed 24th July 

Woodwind Assembly 

Y6 Priestlands transition day 

Lymington library assembly 

Guitar Assembly 2.15pm 

Reports to Parents 

Moving Up Morning  

Meet The Teacher (2019/20) 3.15pm 

Drama Club performance 8.50am 

Y4 Listen2Me Ukulele assembly 2.30pm 

Piano Assembly 9am (Mr Thomas) 

Y6 Leavers Service Winchester 

Y6 Leavers Service St Saviours  

Inset Days 

Summer Holiday begins 

Pause For Thought : 

Keep your face always towards the sunshine and shadows will fall behind you. Walt Whitman 

 


